

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

June 13, 2018

K. Scherr

Managing Director, Environmental & Engineering Services and City Engineer

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on June 12, 2018 resolved:

That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Environmental & Engineering Services and City Engineer, the following actions be taken with respect to developing a policy and pilot project to address the introduction of connected and autonomous vehicle technology:

- a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to develop a Connected and Autonomous Vehicle Strategic Plan;
- b) a Connected and Autonomous Vehicle Working Group BE ESTABLISHED to prepare for the introduction of connected and autonomous vehicles;
- c) the Civic Administration BE APPROVED to become a formal member of the Municipal Alliance for Connected and Autonomous Vehicles in Ontario (MACAVO);
- d) the Civic Administration BE AUTHORIZED to review potential pilot projects which address the introduction of connected and autonomous vehicle technologies; and,
- e) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to coordinate with London Transit Commission (LTC) on the potential development and implementation of "first mile / last mile" (FMLM) transit pilots and programs. (2018-T10) (2.12/9/CWC)

C. Saunders City Clerk /kmm

- cc: G. Kotsifas, Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official
 - J. M. Fleming, Managing Director, Planning and City Planner
 - E. Soldo, Director Roads and Transportation
 - M. Daley, Director-Information Technology Services
 - S. Maguire, Division Manager Roadway Lighting and Traffic Control
 - P. McClennan, Executive Administration Assistant- Managing Director and City Engineer

Chair and Members, Transportation Advisory Committee List of external cc's on file in the Clerk's Office